
Cayce Municipal Election Commission Meeting 
Thursday, September 3, 2015 

 
 
 

Present:  Will Chavis, Dabid Bornemann, Yvonne Smith, Mendy Corder 
Excused: Thedora Washington  
 
The Cayce Municipal Election Commission met at 5:30pm this evening in Council 
Chambers.  Mr. Chavis called the meeting to order and advised that the members of the 
press and the public were duly notified in accordance with the FOIA.   
 
Ms. Corder notified the Commissioners that Mr. Ed Barwick had resigned from the 
Municipal Election Commission due to health issues.     
 
Ms. Corder stated that there were three candidates for Council Member Tim James seat 
on Council representing District 4.  Mr. Phil Carter, Mr. James Gregory and Mr. John 
Raley are running for the open seat.  She explained that Mr. Gregory is a write-in 
candidate.      
 
The commissioners reviewed the membership roster and made necessary corrections.  
It was suggested that the commissioners keep this information with them on Election 
Day. 
 
The Commissioners reviewed the list of polling places and decided on assignments as 
follows: 
 

• Will Chavis – Alternate between Precinct 2, Edwards Memorial Presbyterian 
Church and Edenwood Precinct, Claude A. Taylor Elementary  

• David Bornemann – Precinct 2, Edwards Memorial Presbyterian Church 
• Yvonne Smith – Edenwood Precinct, Claude A. Taylor Elementary  

 
Ms. Corder advised that the Lexington County Voters Registration Office will handle the 
majority of the election for the City as was done in 2014.  Mr. Chavis asked the 
Commissioners to work with the poll managers to ensure Cayce residents were in the 
correct line and receive the correct ballot. 
 
Ms. Corder advised that the County Election Commission would meet on Thursday, 
September 17 at 9am to certify the results of the General Election.  As stated in the 
City’s ordinance, Cayce’s Municipal Election Commission will certify the results of the 
City’s election. 
 
Ms. Corder advised that the account was set up with Southside Restaurant for the 
Commissioners for their lunch.  She provided each Commissioner with a name badge 
and a brochure containing information on what candidates and/or their poll workers can 
and cannot do on the day of the election at or near precincts.   



 
Mr. Chavis stressed that the Commissioners are there to observe the voting process 
being handled by the County and if they see anything that should be addressed, they 
are to report that information to the Lexington County Poll Manager at the precinct.  Ms. 
Corder stated she would also be available to the Commissioners on Election Day from 
7am to 7pm and not to hesitate to call if she is needed. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:45pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mendy Corder, Municipal Clerk         
 
  
 
 


